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Laura Hazelton

Subject: FW: 216_Re: 47d Netherhall Gardens revised BIA submission

 

From: WILLIAM TOZER associates <t.shelswell@williamtozerassociates.com>  

Sent: 04 May 2021 16:15 

To: KatharineBarker@campbellreith.com 

Cc: camdenaudit@campbellreith.com; Laura Hazelton <Laura.Hazelton@camden.gov.uk> 

Subject: Re: 216_Re: 47d Netherhall Gardens revised BIA submission 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra 

care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been 

reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Katharine  

 

CET / CGL have no further comment on this, so we can confirm that the ground movement monitoring 

trigger values referred to in the CMS will be updated to reflect the values calculated in the latest BIA.  

 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

 

Tom 

 

 

Tom Shelswell
senior associate 
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On 4 May 2021, at 12:58, KatharineBarker@campbellreith.com wrote: 

 
Tom, 
 

I have reviewed the revised submission and note that a revised Construction Method 
Statement (CMS) has not been provided (we have rev 01, dated 25 June 2019). In 
the BIA audit we queried the ground movement monitoring trigger values presented 
in the CMS, as they did not reflect the assessment undertaken in the BIA.  
 

Now that the BIA and ground movement assessment has been revised and updated, 
could you please provide confirmation that the monitoring trigger values will be 
updated to reflect the values calculated in the BIA? 
 

We would accept e-mail confirmation as opposed to a full revision of the CMS, unless 
the version of the CMS that we have has been subsequently superseded. 
 

Kind regards, 
 

Kat 
 

Katharine Barker 
Senior Geotechnical Engineer  
 
 
15 Bermondsey Square,  
London,  
SE1 3UN  
 
Tel +44 (0)20 7340 1700  
www.campbellreith.com 
 
 

 


